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portable. The first portable, which was meant to be a temporary solution, was donated to the 
school. The school now has five portables. Half of the student body is in a portable. The CO2 
levels are too high and the teachers are needed to leave the windows open, regardless of the 
outside temperatures, in order to keep the CO 2 levels at a safe level. 

 
Cheri Bates: Forest Park Elementary Expansion. Parent and Safety Committee Member at Forest Park. 

Portables do not have bathrooms or running water, which is unhygienic and effect the options for 
classroom activities, they are not seismically stable, and safety is an additional concern during a 
lock out or lock down. They would like to see the portables removed and the building addition 
completed.  

 
Matt Marjanovic: FLO Analytic Status. Parent of two PPS students. He was co-creator for the soft 

neighborhood for school assignment, presented to the board in 2015. Does not expect the FLO 
analytic outcomes to be substantially different than those from the DBRAC era, since both 
processes are designed to preserve the status quo. Has questions about the FLO analytics 
project including: How much has the scheduled slipped? If new deadlines have been established, 
what are they and is the board okay with them? What is the delay related to? Will they be on time 
for the opening of Kellogg? Will FLO still provide all of the deliverables that are expected? Has 
the budget slipped, and what is the overall budget expectation?  

 
 
Smarter Balanced Assessment (SBAC) Results  
 
Doctor Russ Brown discussed the correlation between Measure of Academic Progress testing (MAP) and 
Smarter Balanced Assessment (SBAC). MAP allows the district to measure student achievement and 
growth, which is similar to a growth chart that a child would receive after a checkup at the doctor. 
Student’s MAP performance in the fall can predict the student success in the SBAC at the end of the year 
by about 85% accuracy. Based on a national scale, it is expected that 50% of students should be meeting 
benchmark levels. Portland Public Schools did not meet that national expectation from the 2018/19 SBAC 
results. There was an overall loss of proficiency from previous years in Portland Public Schools, as well 
across the state. Portland still outperformed for the state. There are still gaps in achievement between 
student groups.  
 
It was clarified that the SBAC level of proficiency is not equal to grade level proficiency. SBAC standards 
are a socially constructed bars set to show that a student is on track to leave high school career and 
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